Memo

City of

Washington

Est, 1825

TO: Public Works Committee

FROM: Kevin Schone, Public Works Manager
DATE: August 6, 2018

SUBJECT: F-550 Purchase

Through the City's MERF (Motorized Vehicle Equipment Replacement Fund) the 2005 Chevy
C4500 Crew Cab Utility vehicle assigned to the Water/Sewer Distribution and Collections
Department is scheduled for replacement in this fiscal year at a budgeted amount of
$68,132.00.

A review of the current CMS statewide bids finds that Landmark Ford of Springfield, IL is the
State’s current supplier (w/ pricing open to local agencies). The City has compiled the following
from the published CMS bid and solicited a quote from Uftring of Washington, IL to also make
consideration of trade for the used 2005 Chevy C4500.

2019 ) Uftring Landmark
Pricing '
F550 $44,005 $44,325
| Trade | $6,000 ~ $5,000
Plates/Title 5103 . $175
Body Build $13,450 - $13,450
Total ' | $52,735 | $52,950 |

Staff reviewed pricing and trade-in allowance and find that Uftring would be the overall low price
for the purchase of this truck for a total not to exceed amount of $52,735 using the current 2005
Chevy C4500 Crew Cab as trade in the amount of $6000.

This matter has been placed on the agenda for the Public Works Committee of August 6, 2018
for review and discussion.
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